

**THE CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED
NORTH REGION**

Minutes of the meeting held on 16th August held at the Mercure Wetherby Hotel

PRESENT:

B HART	K STOKER
L BLACKER	S TYAS
N FOWLER	P CHAPLOW
R BLACKER	P THOMPSON
T HEEKS	I EDWARDS
M MIDGELEY	M GRAINGER
N TRUTER	I AINSLEY
T BENSON	P CLARKE
D BELLAMY	

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending. P Chaplow was congratulated on his latest European achievement.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from T Deakin, M Plant and G Jones. S Wilkinson did not attend.

3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD 28TH JUNE 2012

The minutes of the last meeting held on 28th June 2012 were presented as a true record on the proposal of J Rogers and seconded by P Thompson.

4. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

7. Team Selection

The white board will not be taken around the shoots anymore but N Truter will put printed sheets on the website.

The whiteboard will be an agenda item for the meeting after the AGM.

5. TREASURERS REPORT

It was reported there was £5257.85 in the Building Society and £5586.49 in the current account making a total of £10844.34. All Ball Trap cheques had been paid. There were levies outstanding from Beverley, Coniston and Park Lodge.

6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

A summary of the meeting held on 31st July 2012 was handed out by T Heeks.

County and Regional Teams

The Board agreed that it would allow County and Regional teams to be entered up to the day before the shoot. A discussion took place and the Committee agreed to leave it as it was for the Regional and two weeks before for the County.

Premier Plus Status

The matter was raised with the Board about existing Premier Plus grounds not holding registered shoots. It was discussed and agreed that any new applications for Premier Plus status must hold a minimum number of registered events each year. It was felt that this requirement could not be enforced with existing Premier Plus grounds that have held their status for many years.

The NR Committee had sent a letter to the CEO after the last meeting about Premier Plus grounds holding registered shoots and had been promptly replied to.

7. COURSES

An e-mail from T Deakin was read out saying that Park Lodge would be interested in holding a referees course.

ACTION: K STOKER

8. CORRESPONDENCE

A contact form had been received from a gentleman asking about how to get started in shooting and grounds near his area.

ACTION: N TRUTER

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman asked if anyone had considered doing the Treasurers job. Paul Clarke was approached and he offered to speak to K Stoker about what was involved, then he offered to give the role a go.

Team Managers were asked to send names to K Stoker of all major shoot winners, so he could sort out the trophies for the AGM.

Letters confirming Life Presidencies be sent to M Midgeley and T Benson by the Chairman.

ACTION: BILL HART

The meeting closed at 2130 hrs.

LINDA BLACKER
NR SECRETARY
01/09/12